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Friday, October 18th meeting.  Finishing Tech-
niques.   

 
Jeff Jewitt, master craftsman, will be presenting a 
three day program/workshop.  Jeff is a master finisher, 
writer, and teacher from Cleveland, Ohio who is famil-
iar to readers of Fine Woodworking, American Wood-
working and other woodworking publications.  Jeff has 
also authored  a number of books and videos on fin-
ishing. Jeff runs his own finishing shop and is well 
known as an instructor at the Marc Adams school. Jeff 
will present an overview of finishing techniques and 
some of the work in which he is currently involved at 
the special Friday night meeting. Over the next two 
days, Jeff will lead workshops on finishing techniques. 
Hosted by Rob Zacardi.  Telephone (910) 590-2340. 
 

Annual Auction Nov. 19 
 
Our eagerly awaited auction will be November 19, at 
Woodworking Shop- our regular meeting place. If you 
plan to participate, that is, buy, sell, or help, plan to 
arrive by 6:00 pm. See the guidelines and registration 
form in this newsletter. If you are selling, please regis-
ter early and send your forms to Dick Snow. We are 
fortunate to have the professional services of Dick 
Snow and Phil Bright. It is a hlep to them to receive 
the registrations ahead of time, and will make our auc-
tion run smoothly. Please send auction registration to 
arrive by Nov. 13; that means you should mail it by 
Nov. 9. 
 
I will need the help of 4 or 5 member to tag items, 
move items, etc. This is a good way to examine the 
items! If you can help, please call or email me. I'm 
sure we will have another successful and enjoyable 
auction! 
 
Ed Karolakphone and fax: 919-383-4233 - email: 
EKarolak@aol.com 

Next Meeting:  
!Special Date! 

 
October 18, 7:30 PM 

The Woodworking Shop 
3141 Capital Blvd 

There are still a few openings for the workshops.  
Your best chance of getting in is to call Rob Zacardi 
at (910) 590-2340 or wait until the last minute and 
see he or I at the Friday Oct 18th meeting.  -  Fred 
Ford 
 

Saturday, October 19th workshop.  Finishing 
 
Jeff Jewitt will concentrate on the wide variety of finishes 
available, with particular emphasis on shellac and var-
nish. Various techniques for applying different types of 
finishes-oil based, water based, shellac, and lacquer will 
be discussed.  A particular focus will be on surface 
preparation prior to finishing.  Jeff will also discuss solv-
ing some of the common finishing problems such as 
splotching. The presentation will include demonstrations 
of some of the popular finishes as well as some work on 
participant projects.  Host: Rob Zacardi. (910) 590-2340. 
 

Sunday, October 20th workshop. Spray Finishing. 
 
Jeff Jewitt  will feature an overview of spray finishing 
techniques and equipment.  Jeff will talk about picking 
the right type of equipment  for your  projects as well as 
how to use it. A point of interest will be a demonstration 
and discussion on how to set up the spray equipment as 
well as troubleshooting common spraying problems. Jeff 
will also discuss how to care for and maintain your spray 
equipment. In addition, Jeff will talk  about construction 
of the  spray booth featured in a past edition of Fine 
Woodworking.  The workshop will feature hands-on work 
with spray equipment that Jeff will provide. Jeff will also 
have some equipment available for purchase.  Both 
workshops will feature lots of hands-on activity as well 
as numerous demonstrations by Jeff.  By the conclusion 
of the workshop, we will walk away with valuable infor-
mation , tips, and ideas which will help each of us attain 
the beautiful finishes of the pros.   Hosted by Rob Zac-
ardi.  Telephone (910) 590-2340. 
 

Tuesday, December 10th meeting.  Toys for Tots 
Show and Tell and Social.  

 
The December meeting is going to be a meeting and 
social.  We want everyone to bring a spouse or friend.  
We are going to have coffee, soft drinks, and dessert.  
We will have some time to socialize, a brief business 
meeting, and a show and tell featuring the Toys for Tots 
donations.  Everyone is also encouraged to bring items 
they have made to show to the members and guests.  
The Marine Corps will be there to receive the toys and to 
add a spot of color to our meeting. 
Hosted by chairperson of the Toys for Tots committee. 
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The Triangle Woodworkers Association is a non-
profit educational corporation dedicated to teach-
ing woodworking techniques through seminars, 
classes, and workshops; promoting woodworking 
education and community interest in woodworking 
and in general sharing a love for wood. 
              
TWA News is published monthly by the TWA and 
is mailed to members, sponsors, and associates.  
If you are interested in contributing articles, please 
send to:             

TWA News, 
P.O. Box 12232 

                         RTP, NC 27709. 
 
Executive Board 
President:            Dave Mackie, 919-859-2600 or 

             mackieevad@aol.com 
Vice President:    Fred Ford, 919-469-9575 or 
                           fwford@bellsouth.net 
Secretary:           Kay Baker 
Treasurer:           Noel Butzke 
Members at Large: 
              Dick Courtney, Robert Foss, John Cramer 
 
Committee Chairman 
Program:             Fred Ford, 919-469-9575 or 
                           fwford@bellsouth.net 
Nominating:         Fred Ford, 919-469-9575 or 

             fwford@bellsouth.net 
Toys for Tots:      Hal Liberty, 919-787-7603 
Newsletter:          Rick Cornell, 919-319-9980 or 
                           trianglewoodworkers@yahoo.com 
Library:                Kay Baker 
Publicity:             Ron Johnson 
Sponsor:             Ed Karolak 
Hospitality:          Jim Morrison 
Internet:              Jason Hollingsworth 
Mentor:               Dave Mackie, 919-859-2600 or 

             mackieevad@aol.com 
Historian:             Tom Hurysz, 919-489-1606 
Photograph:        Ed Mastin, 919-493-5179 
Membership:       Sig Johnson, 919-212-0004 or 

Sjohnson49@nc.rr.com 
Audio:                 Charlie Mann, Tom Reviele 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
Greetings: 
 
We had an interesting meeting last month with 
Alan Leland demonstrating the technique of turn-
ing Christmas tree ornaments on the lathe. 
Thanks Alan, you make beautiful ornaments.  
 
The Toys for Tots program is underway under 
the direction of Hal Liberty. Hal has scheduled 
many work sessions in his shop so there will be 
lots of opportunity to participate. I've always en-
joyed the fun and fellowship when I have partici-
pated. 
 
Don't forget the finishing workshop with Jeff 
Jewitt on Oct. 19 and 20 and our regular meeting 
is on Friday Oct. 18. If you want to attend one or 
both days but haven't signed up yet check with 
Rob Zacardi for seat availability. The class is in 
my workshop, bring your own seat.  
 
Mentor Program: 
 
I have started another small project class on 
Mondays with 3 people attending. The schedule 
as shown in last month's newsletter is still valid 
but to date have received just a couple of re-
sponses. 
 
Dave 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
Balance 9/1/02              $4,651.72  
Income                              $716.76 
Expenses                         $149.60 
Balance 9/30/02            $5,218.88 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Noel Butzke 
Treasurer 

JUST FOR GRINS 
 
A mild mannered man was tired of his wife always 
bossing him around, so he decided to go to a psy-
chiatrist.   
 
The doctor told him he had to develop self esteem. 
The doctor gave him a booklet on assertive training. 
He read it on the way home.  When he walked 
through the door and his wife came to greet him, he 
told her,  
 
 "From now on I'm the man of this home and my word 
is law. When I come home from work I want my din-
ner on the table.  Now get upstairs and lay me some 
clothes on the bed because I'm going out with the 
boys tonight.  
 
Then draw my bath.  When I get out of the tub, guess 
who is going to dress me and comb my hair?"  
 
"The undertaker." The wife replied.  
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TWA Meeting Minutes for September 17, 
2002 

 
President, Dave Mackie, called the meeting to order at 
7:00 PM at the Woodworking Shop.  Visitors and new 
members were introduced then the board members 
elected at the August meeting were installed.  

 
POSITION    BOARD MEMBER   TERM 
 
President            Dave Mackie    one year 
Vice President    Fred Ford         one year 
Secretary             Kay Baker        two years 
Treasurer            Noel Butzke     two years 
 
At Large Board Members: 
 
Dick Courtney    three years 
Robert Foss        three years 
John Cramer      three years 
 

Dave reminded the group that Jeff Jewett will be coming 
in October. 
 
Fred Ford announced that Rob Zaccardi resigned as 
Chairperson for Toys for Tots, due to other pressing com-
mitments, and Hal Liberty has agreed to take that posi-
tion. 
 
Dick Courtney asked that anyone who might be inter-
ested in a saw mill program to please call him at 481-
1257. 
 
Fred Ford introduced Alan Leland who demonstrated 
turning a very fine hollowed out Christmas tree ornament 
on a mini lathe.  
 
Dave Mackie adjourned the meeting at 9:10 PM. 
 

Submitted by Kay Baker, Secretary 
 
 

Library Tidbits 
 
A Resource Reference manual is being developed for the 
library.  If anyone would like to add their business card or 
flyer, or provide a good resource for us woodworkers, 
please give it to me and I'll add it to the manual.  This is 
only for reference - not to be checked out, and can be 
easily spotted by its purple binder.   
 
Sharing our love for wood, 
 
Kay Baker 

Hardwood Store Visit 
 
Twenty seven members and guest enjoyed a 
friendly and educational visit to the Hard-
wood Store in Gibsonville on Saturday, Octo-
ber 5th. We were welcomed by owner Hil 
Peel and two members of his staff. Our pro-
fessional presenter was Ray Shepard, Sales 
and Procurement manager for Beard Hard-
woods of Greensboro. We were treated to an 
hour and a half lesson on wood grading and 
related topics, and Ray was happy to answer 
all our questions. Hil provided refreshments 
and nine door prizes. It was an enjoyable and 
profitable visit. Now we are all professional 
wood graders....well, at least we have a 
much better understanding of how it is 
done.  -Ed Karolak 

TWA Programs for 2003 
 
This will be the third year for this program 
committee.  2001 and 2002 was a very suc-
cessful year for programs, and we all hope 
you find 2003 even more entertaining and in-
formative.  Assisting me on the Program 
Committee will be Bob Gabor, Ed Karolak, 
Rob Zaccardi, Irene Joiner, Leon Harkins, 
and Jeff Leimberger.  We are all set to make 
2003 the best year yet. 
 
You will see host names after each event.  
They are responsible for all aspects of the 
events.  They act as hosts for guest speak-
ers, accept reservations (with fees if any), 
write the descriptions below, write newsletter 
articles, etc.  Please contact them if you want 
more details about their respective programs. 
 
 We are using the responses to the program 
survey as a guide; however, we are always 
open to new ideas.  If you have a special in-
terest or an idea for a program, please see 
me at the meeting or give me a call (469-
9575). 
 
The programs listed in this newsletter may 
have to be changed if, for some reason, the 
speaker becomes unavailable.  Keep posted 
to the newsletter for updates and changes. 
 
 Submitted by Fred Ford, Chairman of the 
Program Committee  September 4, 2002 
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Last month’s program featured Allen Leland turning a 
delicate Christmas ornament.  The amount of detail 
was fascinating, as he demonstrated his technique for 
this project.   
 
A number of club members attended a wood grading 
workshop at The Hardwood Store.  There is quite a bit 
more to grading than “that looks good!” 

Toys For Tots Workshop Schedule 
 
I do not have the list that indicates which members wish to have their own workshop. Since we have a 
large club, we can have more than one workshop on the same day. Please select dates that you desire, 
and provide a brief description of what the volunteers will be working on. Also, indicate how many volun-
teers that you can handle.  
 
My new workshop is now available. I plan to have my shop available on the following dates: 10/19, 
10/26, 11/2, 11/9, 11/16 and 11/23.  
 
My workshop is also available during the week. If there is anyone who wants to make toys or prepare 
parts, let me know. I plan to make biplanes. However, I am also looking at a possibly building a wooden 
truck. I have plenty of materials so if any one wants to use my workshop to create their own toys, please 
feel welcome.   
 
I will provide directions and a map. I will be having other groups (non-TWA) working in these work-
shops. I would like TWA members available for tasks that for more experienced wood workers. At this 
time, we do not plan to have a workshop at Hoe Depot. This can be discussed at the next meeting. Hal  
 
If you plan to attend one of my workshops, or would be willing to volunteer your shop, contact me at: 
hal_liberty@hotmail.com 

Photo Gallery 
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2002 Auction Rules and Guidelines 
 

 
The auction will be at Woodworking Shop, 3141 Capital Blvd., 0.9 mile north of the Beltline, 
Exit 11, with set-up starting at 6:00 pm, on Nov. 19. 
 
The auction will be conducted by Phil Bright, a licensed professional auctioneer, and by 
Dick Snow, a computer expert who will record the auction proceedings on his laptop com-
puter.  They have conducted many auctions and are very knowledgeable woodworkers.  We 
are fortunate to have their services.  With the help of Phil and Dick, we have formulated the 
following rules and guidelines: 
 
1. Each item or lot must have a potential value of at least $10 or more. Any number of 

items can be combined to make a box lot.  You may not bid on your own items. 
2. Each member or guest can submit up to ten (10) items or lots. 
3. A reserve of $35 or more can be placed on up to two (2) lots. (A reserve is the minimum 

sale price you will accept for that lot.  This should be used only for higher value items. 
4. All lots will be sold as is, so the potential buyer should examine the items prior to the 

auction.   
5. All lots should have some relation to woodworking: tools, materials, books, finished craft 

or furniture items. 
6. There will be no premium charged.  (the full sale price will go to the seller) 
7.  The purpose of the auction is to provide an opportunity for neglected items to find new 

homes where they will be loved, cared for, and used.  The sellers and buyers will get 
great satisfaction and tranquility in making this adoption possible. 

8. Some items will sell for more than you expect, and some will sell for less than you ex-
pect.  Best results are obtained by submitting many items and the law of averages will 
be on your side. 

9. It is strongly recommended that you pre-register your “sell items”.  This will help Dick 
Snow to get the items into his computer.  Items will be sold in the order they are regis-
tered.  Phil Bright tells us that the early items sell better and bring a better price.  A pre-
registration form is included in this newsletter.  

10.  Send your pre-registration form to Dick Snow 
4222 ELG Road 
                                                              Efland, NC,  27243 
The pre-registration form should be received by Dick Snow by Nov. 13.   
If you have questions or unique situations, call me, Ed Karolak, at 919-383-4233. 
1. The time schedule at the auction site will be the following: 

 6-7 pm                                Bring your pre-registered items and have them  
                                            tagged.   Last minute registration of any items. 
 7 pm                                   Registration closes. 
 6-7:30 pm                           Time to examine the items 
 6-7:30 pm                           Sign up for your bidding number.  Bidding will be by  
                                            number only. 
 7:30 pm                              Brief business meeting. 
 7:45 pm (approximately)  Start of auction.  If possible, try to pay for items   

                                            purchased by check, but cash will be accepted. 
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Auction Lot Pre-Registration Form 
 
 

 
 
 
Submit no more than 10 lots.   
** One or Two lots can have a reserve of $35 or more.  
Mail this form to:   Dick Snow 
                           4222 ELG Road 
                           Efland, NC  27243 
 
Your name________________________________________ 
Your phone number________________________________________ 
 
  The form must be received by Nov. 13. 
  PLEASE DO NOT SEND THE FORM TO ME.  
 
IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS, CALL ME, ED KAROLAK AT 919-383-4233 
 
 

Leave 
Blank Description Min Bid** 
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Tuesday, January 21st meeting. Furniture Design. Jim Kirkpatrick will give a program on Furniture Design.  He 
will show and tell how he goes from a concept or idea to the finished project.  His projects are unique, tasteful, 
graceful, and just plain beautiful.  He is a long time member of and former officer of the Carolina Designer Crafts-
men.  Jim lives in Chapel Hill with his wife and children.  Hosted by Ed Karloak. Telephone 383-4233 
 
Tuesday, February 18th meeting. Wood-Carving on Furniture.  Paul Rolf. Is a TWA member and professional 
wood carver.  Carved ornament adds so much to a piece of furniture. Unfortunately, when you walk into a furniture 
store today and look at the furniture that has “carving” on it, it will be a machine generated appliqué that has obvi-
ously been simply tacked on to the piece. Personally, I think that the piece of furniture would look nicer if they would 
have just left it off. Being a carver, I am probably too critical of these things because somebody must think that it’s 
OK or the furniture stores would not be able to sell them. In this program, we will discuss the different ways to incor-
porate carving on furniture, what tools are required and, in most cases, how easy it can be.  Paul Rolfe started wood 
carving as a hobby in 1974 while attending Appalachian State University. As a student, tools were hard to afford and 
hard to find. Starting out, Rolfe used pocketknives and X-Acto tools. While at the university, as a senior, Rolfe took 
two semesters of furniture design and construction from the Industrial Arts department. This is the only formal train-
ing that he has had. He graduated in 1980 with a Masters degree in chemistry.   In 1982, Rolfe left his full time job 
as a Research Scientist at Burroughs Wellcome to look after his first of two daughters and to start a woodworking/
woodcarving business. Since that time Rolfe has produced hundreds and hundreds of mostly commissioned pieces. 
Working under the name of Raleigh Carving Company, he has produced models for industry, carved signs, com-
pany logos, church furniture and sculptures, reproductions, realistic portraits in wood, mantels, carousel horses,… ..
the list could go on and on. For the last twenty years, he has shown and demonstrated his work in the Village of 
Yesteryear at the North Carolina State Fair.  Rolfe has successfully competed in many woodcarving competitions 
and has occasionally been invited to judge some as well. He is currently working with area woodcarving clubs to 
organize a woodcarving competition to be held at Klingspor’s Woodworking Shop on February 8, 2003. Rolfe started 
working at the Woodworking Shop when it opened in 1999 and is now the store manager.   Hosted By Leon Har-
kins. 
 
Tuesday, March 18th meeting Router  Techniques and Jigs  Hal Brown ,a TWA member, retired from Rex Hospi-
tal as the Director of Cardio and Pulmonary Services after a twenty five year career in the medical field.  He started 
his woodworking as a child in bible school.  He turned professional in 1995, when he retired from the medical field.  
Working on commission jobs, Hal turns out everything from custom kitchen cabinets to special furniture pieces.  At 
this meeting, Hal will explain, the basics of a router, the bits to use, and how to use them.  He will also share with us 
how he makes some items used in his profession.  Making things from simple rabbit cuts the raised panel doors will 
be explained.  Router fences and jigs will be discussed.  Learn some new tricks to do with your router.  The fence ,
the most important accessory for the router, will be covered in some detail.  Learn from a master what to look for in 
a fence.  The router is probably the most versatile tool in your workshop.  Come and learn how you can improve 
your use of your router.  Hosted by Fred Ford. Telephone 469-9575 
 
Tuesday, April 15th meeting.  Mortise & tenon, and Dovetail joints.  ; Michael Joerling is a professional furniture 
maker from Chapel Hill and becoming somewhat of a regular at TWA meetings.  He has operated his own studio 
near his home since 1984.  He creates both commissioned and gallery pieces that are sold and exhibited across the 
nation.  Besides creating beautiful objects in wood, Michael has taught woodworking classes over the last several 
years and is currently teaching classes at his studio.  Michael will talk about and demonstrate the use of dovetail 
and mortise tenon joinery.  This discussion will touch on the proper use of joints to avoid problems with wood move-
ment.  Michael cuts his dovetails by hand and will show us how he does it!  He will also show us how he lays out 
M&T joints to be cut by hand and talk about how he actually does it these days. Hosted by Jeff Leimberger 
                                                             
Tuesday, May 20th meeting.  Table Saw Jigs.  Bob Gabor, a TWA member known by just about all the members, 
will be showing us his Jigs that can be used to improve the usefulness of your table saw.  Bob has hosted TWA 
workshops in his 20X40 foot workshop for as long as I can remember.  I have visited his workshop many times and 
have yet to come away without a new idea for my shop.  You are going to be impressed with the quality of the jigs 
Bob makes.  After you have seen his jigs you will not be surprised to learn that he also makes the highest quality 
furniture that can be found.  Bob will be showing table saw jigs to make accurate and clean crosscuts, get a straight 
board out of a bent one, cut miters for excellent picture frames, make box joints with ease, and more. 
   Hosted by Fred Ford.  Telephone 469-9575 
 
 
Tuesday, June 17th meeting.  Windsor Chair Construction.  Dan O'Sullivan, an expert craftsman and 
accomplished Windsor chair maker, will do a show and tell program on the intricacies of Windsor chair 
building.  He will talk about lay out, proper angles and dimensions, and bending and turning the chair 

2003 TWA Calendar of Events  
SAVE THIS! 
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parts.  He is available to give small group classes in his shop in Durham.  Dan also is a gunsmith, builds 
furniture, and restores old cars.  Hosted by Ed Karolak.  Telephone 383-4233 
 
Tuesday, July 15th meeting.  Wood Selection for Projects and Identification of wood. Hill Peel, 
owner of The Hardwood Store in Gibsonville, NC, is our guest speaker for July and will go into depth on 
the selection of wood for that special (or not so special) project. This is not another presentation on lum-
ber grading. Instead, it will focus on such things as how to select a board for best stability, how to look at 
a rough cut board and get a feel for how it will look after it is dressed, species selection versus machineability... 
and much more. Hill has been in the hardwood lumber business for many years and is great at offering easy to un-
derstand advice. This program will be useful to all. Plan to attend.  Hosted by Bob Gabor 542-5951. 
 
Friday, August 15th meeting Kelly Mehler makes beautiful custom furniture in Berea, Ky. He has written articles for 
Fine Woodworking, American Woodworker and Wood and is the author of Table Saw Techniques. He stars in two 
Taunton Press videos: Building A Shaker Table and Mastering Your Table Saw.    Kelly lectures throughout America  
and has taught at Marc Adam’s school.  Kelly has developed a reputation as an accomplished instructor and he will 
present two workshops over the weekend.  His presentation will cover his years as a furniture maker and touch on 
the highlights of his weekend seminars.  Hosted by Jeff Leimberger 489-5195 
 
Saturday, August 16th workshop. Kelly will present “All Things Table saw” during his Saturday seminar.  He will 
present jigs and techniques that he uses in furniture construction involving this workshop workhorse.  Why buy the 
book when you can experience it first-hand!  Hosted by Jeff Leimberger 489-5195 
 
Sunday August 17th workshop Kelly will talk about the steps he takes during carcase construction, from wood se-
lection, to design, to joinery, to glue-up.  He will use a chest of drawers for demonstration purposes.  If you can build 
a carcase efficiently and well, most furniture making becomes much easier.   Hosted by Jeff Leimberger 489-5195 
 
Tuesday, September 16th meeting.  Lathe Set-up and Turning. Dave Mackie will be presenting.  Dave is the 
President of TWA, and has a great sense of humor.  He started doing woodwork as a pre-teenager, mostly scroll 
saw work with a hand scroll saw (probably before electricity).  He continued woodworking as a hobby throughout his 
adult life and has included house building and remodeling among his accomplishments. Upon his retirement, Dave 
discovered the electrical outlet and decided to buy all the power tools he ever wanted and build a nice shop.  I can 
report in Dave’s own words that he “Did this”.  Dave’s activities now include: making furniture, cabinets, toys, model 
boats, whalebones, carving, woodturning and mentoring.  He enjoys attending classes at the John Campbell and 
Penland craft schools.  I have been told that I should feel free to exaggerate Dave’s superb skill and vast knowledge 
but to downplay his ability to make mistakes.  If I remember correctly, his mistakes during mentoring classes were 
called, “learning experiences” for those of us taking the class.  I am also instructed to show that Dave has humility 
even-though, he may be an extraordinary person.   Dave will be demonstrating basic spindle turning techniques by 
making a weed pot.  A weed pot is a small flower vase designed to hold dry arrangements.  Hosted by  Irene Joiner. 
 
Tuesday, October 21st meeting. .  Band Saw tune up, blade selection and re-sawing.  Bruce Wrenn, longtime 
member of TWA will present a workshop on setting up, tuning, and using one of the most valuable tools in the work-
shop, the band saw.  Many professional woodworkers, if given a choice, would pick the band saw as the tool they 
would most like to have in the shop.  Bruce will show us how to take full advantage of this tool by demonstrating the 
correct way to tune it.  In addition, he will talk about different jigs that can be built to take advantage of the saws full 
capability as will as many other issues such as blade selection.  Hosted by Rob Zaccardi.  Telephone (910) 590-
2340 
 
Tuesday, November 18th meeting.  Annual Auction.  Phil Bright, a licensed professional auctioneer, and Dick 
Snow, a computer expert who will coordinate the auction on his laptop, will present the third annual auction at our 
November meeting.  They have conducted many auctions and are very knowledgeable woodworkers.  This is the 
time to not only get rid of all those tools that have been sitting around in your shop for years that you know you will 
never use, but also pick up a little money at the same time.  Also, this is a chance to pick up someone else’s treas-
ure.  As they say one man’s trash (tool) is another man’s treasure (tool).   Hosted by Ed Karolak.  Telephone 383-
4233 
 
Tuesday, December 9th meeting. Toys for Tots Show and Tell and Social. The December meeting is going to 
be a meeting and social.  We want everyone to bring a spouse or friend.  We are going to have coffee, soft drinks, 
and dessert.  We will have some time to socialize, a brief business meeting, and a show and tell featuring the Toys 
for Tots donations.  Everyone is also encouraged to bring items they have made to show to the members and 
guests.  The Marine Corps will be there to receive the toys and to add a spot of color to our meeting.  Hosted by Hal 
Liberty  telephone 787-7603 

2003 TWA Calendar of Events (cont’d) 
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Ashcroft Saws and Tools            876-3223 
3216-G Wellington Ct, Raleigh, NC 
25% off list on blades and 10% off on sharpen-
ing 
 
Capitol City Lumber Co.             832-6492 
4216 Beryl Road, Raleigh, NC   1-800-244-
6492 
Special prices to TWA members 
 http://www.capitolcitylumber.com/  
 
Carolina Builders                        828-7471 
3000 Yonkers Rd   
Hwy. 64 & Old US 1 
 
Guy C. Lee Building Materials   362-1444 
900 N. Salem St., Apex, NC 
 
Klingspor's Sanding Catalog     800-228-0000 
P.O. Box 3737, Hickory, NC 28603 
10% discount excluding lumber and power tools 
www.sandingcatalog.com 
 
The Woodworking Shop (919) 876-0707 
3141 Capital Blvd. (.9 mile N of Beltline exit 11) 
(10% discount excluding lumber and power 
tools) 
www.woodworkingshop.com 
 
Raleigh Hardwood Center                231-6620 
4213 Poole Rd, exit 15 off 440 Raleigh, NC 
(10% discount all non-sale items) 
www.hardwoodgroup.com 
 
Raleigh Saw                                     832-2248 
806 McCulloch Street, Raleigh, NC 
(10% discounts on all new products) 

Tarheel Wood Treating Co.               467-9176 
Highway 54, Morrisville, NC 
(Contractors prices on all wood products) 
Show TWA card before order is written 
 
The Hardwood Store              1-888-445-7335 
Gibsonville, NC 
Discount: 10 cents per board foot 
www.hardwoodstore.com 
 
Woodworker's Supply of NC 
1125 Jay Lane, Graham, NC 
(Wholesale prices) 
store (336) 578-0500 
mail order 1-800-645-9292 
 
Yarnell-Hoffer Hardware     942-3500 
145 Rams Plaza, Chapel Hill, NC 
www.doitbest.com/yh 
10% discount except power tools and sale 
items 
 
 
The following companies do not provide dis-
counts to Members but support TWA and our 
programs in other ways: 
 
Home Depot                  DeWalt Tools 
 
 

* * * * 
Members, sponsors and potential sponsors are 
invited to contact Ed Karolak with their ideas, 
questions, or concerns at Ekarolak@aol.com or 
call at 919-383-4233 
 

* * * * 

TWA Sponsors 

$   CLASSIFIED ADS  $ 
 

Classified ads are free to all current members.  If you would like something listed, please send a note to the editor at   
TriangleWoodworkers@yahoo.com 

FOR SALE:  475 sq. ft. workshop, tools negotiable: $277,500. Note: 2,500 sq. ft. three bedroom home 
included at no additional cost. In Falconbridge subdivision, near Hwy 54, south of I-40 exit 273. Call 
Kathleen McNally. Days: 681-0461 Eves 'til 8:30: 489-5284 
 
FOR SALE:  Red and White Oak, Poplar, Hickory, Pine, Maple, and Walnut (large 4/4).  On stick for 
over 5 years, also kiln dried and planed on two sides.  #1 Common, F+S, and clear. $1.00 per foot and 
up with quantity discount. Arlin Scott, Chapel Hill 967-6017 
 
FOR SALE:  REDUCED PRICE! Ryobi BT3000 with quick- adjust and many accessories reduced 
$350.00 to $275.00.  Call Kay Baker at 662-8504 or kaydbaker@hotmail.com. 
 
WANTED:  Shop Notes Back Issues.  If you want to make shelf space and cash call Fred Ford 469-
9575  
 
FREE PROJECT PLANS!  Get free woodworking plans by email. No catch, no hidden cost!  Go to www.
freeplans.com and sign up.  You provide an email address and each month you will receive an email 
with instructions to download your plans.  You will need Adobe Reader to view plans. 
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Triangle Woodworkers Association 
P.O. Box  12232 
RTP, North Carolina  27709 

MEMBERSHIP EXPIRED? Check the mailing label, for the expiration date of your membership.  If it says 
EXPIRED,  please contact our membership coordinator to renew.  You may receive several newsletters past your expiration 
date and then no more.   If you have a question about your membership, please contact Sig Johnson (919-212-0004). 

Membership Application 
Complete and mail to: 

                        Triangle Woodworkers Association 
                  P.O. Box 12232 

                        RTP, North Carolina  27709 
 

Dues for twelve month period (please check) 
             New  ($35)  ____                         Renewal ($30)  ____                     
             Change of Address   ____ 
             Label on Reverse Side is Correct  ____   
             Note: $5 discount if you receive Newsletter by email___ 
 
Name:  ________________________________________________________________ 
Nick Name (for name tag):  ________________________________ 
Address:________________________________________________________________ 
City:  _______________________________  State:  __________             Zip:  _____________ 
Telephone: (______)_______________________   email____________________________ 
   Spouse $1 (new & renewal).  For spouse membership complete the following: 
Spouse Name:  __________________________________________ 

Save $5 when you renew  

and choose to receive 

the Newsletter by email! 

Contact Rick Cornell or 

Sig Johnson if you have 

any quest ions! 

Atte
ntio

n! 2
003

 Pro
gram

 Lis
ting
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ide!

 


